
 

Coming Events September 
 

7 Sep (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC 
 

 20 Sep (Fri) EXCOM Mtg 1130 MCBH OôClub 
 

25 Sep (Wed) 1000  

Tour of John A. Burns School of Medicine 

Lunch to follow at school's Kulia Grill cafeteria  
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- Association of Warriors-  

Hawaii State Chapter 

Military Officers Association of America 

 

Coming Events October 
 

5 Oct (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC 
 
 

18 Oct (Fri)  EXCOM Meeting 1130 MCBH OôClub 
 

25 Oct (Fri) 1730 Rooftop night in Waikiki -  

socializing, fireworks and  

Hawaii Sate Chapter Annual meeting 

See presidentôs message (page 2) 

Cpt. Edward "Flip" Klein US Army  

An American Hero 
When 2LT Flip Klein graduated from West Point in 2006 and married Jes-

sica shortly thereafter, they never envisioned the change of life that would 

take place some six years later.  On foot patrol near Kandahar in southern 

Afghanistan on Oct. 22, 2012, an Improvised Explosive Device (IED) 

detonated in his path.  A true testament to his character, Klein was leading 

his soldiers from the front.  As a result of the blast, Flip lost both of his 

legs above the knee, his right arm above the elbow and has damaged fin-

gers on his left hand. Today he is recovering in Wal-

ter Reed National Military Medical Center where he 

has endured more than 100 surgeries. 

The Stryker brigade Company Commander was sta-

tioned at Lewis-McChord.  Jessica has since left her 

job in Washington State to be by her husband's side.  

Being fitted out with prosthetic 

limbs, Flip is going through 

extensive therapy and his time 

at Walter Reed is still un-

known. 

What we do know is that Flip 

and Jess will be visiting Hawaii 

for 9 days over Thanksgiving 

thanks to one of our newest Chapter memberôs LTC 

Matt McCarville USA (Ret.).  Matt is making ar-

rangements for a memorable 

stay on Oahu including a day at 

Pearl Harbor with Daniel Marti-

nez as the Kleinsô guide.  The 

DAV, Department of Hawaii, 

Robert Kent, will provide a van 

for Flipôs travels. 
Chapter members interested in 

helping Matt please contact him 

at 525-7902. 

John A Burns School of Medicine 
Setting for Septemberôs tour & lunch 

 

¶      JABSOM is accredited by the Liaison 

Committee on Medical Education through 

2016. More than 4,500 individuals have re-

ceived their MD degrees or trained in the 

Residency Program at JABSOM. 

¶      Approximately 50 percent of practicing 

physicians in the state are graduates of the 

JABSOM MD or residency program. 

¶      Faculty: 250 full time, 138 part-time, 

1,019 volunteer physician faculty. 

¶     264 medical students, each class includes 

66 students (58 residents; 8 non-residents). 

Average annual applicants: 1,900. 

¶     Residents and fellows: 242 (16 different 

programs). 

¶     Sixteen departments: Medicine; Surgery; 

Obstetrics, Gynecology and Women's Health; 

Pediatrics; Family Medicine and Community 

Health; Psychiatry; Pathology; Native Hawai-

ian Health; Geriatric Medicine; Complemen-

tary and Alternative Medicine; Tropical 

Medicine, Medical Microbiology and Phar-

macology; Anatomy, Biochemistry, Physiol-

ogy and Reproductive Biology; Cell and Mo-

lecular Biology; Public Health Sciences and 

Epidemiology, Medical Technology and 

Communication Sciences and Disorders. 

¶ Centers and Programs: Institute for Bio-

genesis Research, Ecology and Health Group, 

Sports Medicine and Human Performance, 

Center for Native and Pacific Health Dispari-

ties Research, Imi Hoóola Post-Baccalaureate 

Program (12-month post-college program for 

disadvantaged students), Asia-Pacific Basin 

Area Health Education Center, Asia-Pacific 

Institute of Tropical Medicine and Infectious 

Diseases, Hawaiói AIDS Clinical Research 

Program, Telehealth Research Institute, Clini-

cal Skills Center. See page 7 for tour details.      
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Presidentõs  Message 

Colonel Mark Torreano USAF (Ret)  

 

 

 
 

Aloha Kakou , 
Many mahalos to Chairman George Sullivan and his Picnic Platoon for another outstanding annual picnic 

at Bellows AFB on 4 Aug, attended by more than 70, including MOAA Board member Matt Clark and 

his wife Katie.  George outdid himself by arranging a thrilling aerial flight demo put on by chapter mem-

ber Clint Churchill in his acrobatic Extra 330L aircraft. The games, food, libations and camaraderie made 

for a perfect day. 
 

We have changed the date for the Annual Meeting from 15 Nov to 25 Oct, on the rooftop of my condo, The Windsor, on Hobron Lane in 

Waikiki.  We will start at 1730 with drinks and snacks with the 30-minute Annual Meeting at 1800.  At 1830, the heavy pupus                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

will be served and the evening will be capped by the Fireworks Show at the Hilton Hawaiian Village at 1945.  Bring a sweater/jacket in 

case it is windy. 
 

One of the items of business at the Annual Meeting will be to vote on changes to the chapter Bylaws, if any.  Please send me any input 

you have on changes you think we should make.  The current Bylaws are available on the moaa-hawaii.org website and in the Directory. 
 

New membership recruitment has been slow so far this year, but the Membership Committee now has a revised hardcopy Membership 

Form for you to carry with you so you can sign up recruits on the spot as you encounter them.  Call or email me to get copies of the form 

or go to the website and print copies from there. 
 

And speaking of recruitment, I need a few good persons to give a few hours a week in supporting one of the many activities that keep our 

chapter functioning.  We need Treasurer, Membership, Programs, Newsletter and Database help.  Give me a call, I promise it won't be a 

burden. 
 

Your Executive Committee looks forward to seeing you at the Annual Meeting. 
 

Joke of the Day:  Did you hear about the elderly American gent who arrived in France and couldn't find his passport?  After searching for 

it, he told the impatient and exasperated French immigration official that he was sorry, he had been to France in the past and no passport 

was required.  The official huffed, "That is not possible, Americans always need a passport to be granted entry."  The gentleman re-

sponded, "Well, that was before you were born, D-Day to be exact.  We came ashore and tried to present our passports but couldn't find a 

Frenchman!"  Cheers, Mark  

Membership Application--New or Renewal 
(Please print legibly) 

 

Aloha, it is my pleasure to welcome new members to our chapter. You will soon receive your welcome packet, including an 

invite to our New Member Breakfast. Please contact Mark Torreano at 343-4877 or  

mmtorreano@gmail.com with any questions. 

NOTE:  If you want to pay by credit card, go to our website at www.moaa-hawaii.org and click on ñJoin Todayò to fill out the 

form and make payment. 
 

Date ___/___/___            New Member _____        Renewal _____ (name & changes only)    
  

Name: ___________________________________ DOB ___/___/___ Rank______Service __________ 

             (Last                         (1st)                    (MI)  
  

Status:  Active____ Ret.____  Former____  Reserve______ Guard ______ Widow/Widower ____ 
 

Street Address: ______________________________City ______________  State____ Zip_________ 
  

Phone ________________ E-mail__________________________Spouseôs Name_________________ 
  

Chapter Sponsor: (if applicable) _________________________________  
 

REGULAR MEMBER:   1 year $25 ___ 5 years $100 ___ 90 yrs+ Free___ Active Duty Free___             
 

AUXILIARY  MEMBER:  1 year $ 20___ 5 years $75___ 90 yrs+ Free___   
 

New Members: Dues are complimentary for the remainder of the year joining.  Dues collected are for the following year.  
 

PAYMENT:  Donations to support our JROTC scholarship program and community service donations are encouraged.  
 

Dues $ ______   Donation $ _______   Total Remittance $________  
 

Mail check to Hawaii State Chapter MOAA, PO Box 31282, Honolulu, HI 96820  

http://moaa-hawaii.org
mailto:mmtorreano@gmail.com
http://www.moaa-hawaii.org/
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Opinions  expressed  in  this  newsletter  are  not necessarily   

Hawaii State Chapter  policy. 

 

Elected Officers  
 

President 

Col Mark Torreano USAF 

343-4877 

mmtorreano@gmail.com 
 

1st Vice President 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

383-1010 

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  

 2d Vice President 

VACANT  
 

Secretary 

Lt Col Bruce Altenhof USAF 

277-3932 

bruce.sandra1990@gmail.com 
 

            Treasurer (acting) 

Col Mark Torreano USAF 

343-4877 

mmtorreano@gmail.com 
 

Appointed Officers  
 

Accountant  

LTC Richard DeLong USA 

486-0439 

 rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Auxiliary Liaison  

Jayne Henley-Davis 

263-4248 

jayn28@gmail.com 
 

Veterans Affairs 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Legislative Affairs 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 

 tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

Co-Chairs Personal Affairs 

Lt Col Lou Crompton USAF 

526-3022 

 lcrompton@juno.com 
 

CDR Jack Miller USN 

261-4100  

jackmiller@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Chaplain 
 

CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA 

955-4838 

bezansonrs@gmail.com 

 

 

 
Chair Membership  

(acting) 

Col Mark Torreano USAF 

343-4877 

mmtorreano@gmail.com 
 

Chair Programs 

VACANT  
 

Public Affairs  

VACANT  
 

ROTC Scholarships 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

383-1010  

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Community Services  

Kathy Delong   

486-0439 

rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Editor Hui O Na Koa    

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Webmaster 

Bob Ranaldo 

941-0602 

bobranaldo@yahoo.com 
 

Database Manager 

Maj George Montague USAF 

239-4222 

montagueg001@hawaii.rr.com 
 

TUG  

Col Lou Torraca USAF 

254-3286  

af06hi@gmail.com 
 

Sergeant ïatï Arms 

VACANT  
 

Directory Editor  

LT Jim Fromm USCG 

677-7469 

jffromm@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Directory Business Manager 

VACANT  

 

TAPS 
 
 

Catherine "Kay" McDonald, Auxiliary Member died Aug 11. 

Binnacle List 
 

Gayle Gardner is battling prostate cancer. 

Tom Seale still recovering from surgery.  

Patricia Kuback recuperating at home after a short hospital 

stay. 

 - - CHAPTER SOCIAL EVENTS - - 

 

September  

Wednesday 25 Sep 1000 

Tour of UH John A. Burns School of Medicine fol-

lowed by lunch at school's Kulia Grill cafeteria  

October 

Wednesday 23 Oct 1100 
Aloha Chapter luncheon at Hale Ikena  

National Park Service Historian Daniel Martinez speaking  

Friday 25 Oct 1730 

Rooftop night in Waikiki - socializing & fireworks 

and Hawaii Sate Chapter Annual meeting 

See presidentôs message (page 2) 

November  

No social event planned for November 

December 

Tuesday 11 Dec 1100 
Aloha Chapter Christmas luncheon at Sunset Lanai  

Saturday 14 Dec 1730 

MOAAôs Annual Christmas Party Hickam Oô Club 

Sit down dinner featuring filet mignon 

Musical entertainment  

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Chairman Emeritus: 

RADM C. Bruce Smith, USN (Ret) 
 

Chairman, CAPT George Sullivan, USN (Ret) 2013-2015 

Col Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) 2011-2013 

CDR Jack Miller, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

CAPT John Peters, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt, USA (Ret), 2012-2014 

Trish Kubach, 2012-2014 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN (Ret), 2012-2014 

Helen Peil Baker, 2013-2015 

LtCol Tom Smyth, USMC (Ret) 2013-2015 

Col Mark Torreano, USAF (Ret) President 

LTC Darrell Large, USA (Ret) Past President 

    Executive Committee 

The Trivia Question 

 

Thinking of a Sept vacation to avoid the crowds.  What 

is the most sparsely populated country in Europe? 
(See answer on Page 7) 
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Dear Na Wahine Koa ...... 
 

Just to keep you all posted, MOAA "STORMED THE HILL" on July 17th to educate the 113th Con-

gress and Legislative and Military Assistants on the SBP/DIC offset issue plus fee hikes, forced cuts, 

and changes to the military retirement system.  MOAA's Auxiliary Member Advisory Council (AMAC), MOAA 

staff, and various surviving spouse support groups were in attendance and in support of repealing the "widow's 

tax" (another name for the SBP/DIC offset) for military survivors.  This meeting was designed to educate mem-

bers of Congress and their legislative staff, and to raise awareness of the SBP/DIC offset issue.  Over 100 were 

in attendance, so hopefully someone was listening.  This is a topic we'll need to keep following, but "Thank 

You", MOAA, for STORMING THE HILL for us!!  

Aloha for now.......Jayne 

Auxiliary Corner  
by Jayne Henley-Davis 

SBP and DIC Refresher 
Submitted by PAC Co-Chair Lou Crompton 

 

The Survivor Benefit Plan [SBP] is an 

annuity with voluntary participation offered to 

service members upon retirement from the mili-

tary.  SBP offers retirees a means of continuing 

to pay a portion of their monthly retired pay to 

a surviving spouse. The maximum coverage 

that can be elected is 55% of retired pay.  SBP 

annuity is payable for the surviving spouseôs 

lifetime [unless the surviving spouse remarries 

before age 55]. 
 

 Without SBP many surviving spouses 

would have insufficient income for their needs. 

Retirees pay premiums from pretax dollars.  

The SBP annuity is fully taxable to survivors. 
 

Dependency & Indemnity Compensation  
 

 DIC is paid by the VA to a surviving 

spouse when a service memberôs death occurs 

while on active duty or later if the death is ser-

vice connected [injury or disease incurred while 

on active duty]. Current DIC is $1,215 monthly 

and is tax free. Current law prohibits the full 

amount of both SBP and VA payments to survi-

vors. The SBP annuity is reduced by the 

amount of the DIC payment. Surviving spouses 

awarded DIC receive compensation for life 

[unless the surviving spouse remarries before 

age 57]. Note that Federal Benefits for Veter-

ans, Dependents & Survivors, Chapter 12, 

states ñSurviving spouses lose eligibility if they 

remarry before age 57 or are living with an-

other person who has been recognized publicly 

as their spouse.ò 
 

Legislation is introduced annually to 

eliminate the SBP/DIC offset ï in 2013 the bills 

are H.R. 32 and S. 34 ï but no such bill has 

ever been passed to eliminate the penalty.  Dur-

ing this time when your representative and 

senators are home on recess you can try to see 

them to educate them on the adverse impact of 

the SBP/DIC penalty and to garner support for 

the legislation before congress.  When congress 

is in session you can use the MOAA toll free 

line to the congressional switchboard [866-272-

6622] and ask to be connected to your legisla-

torôs office where you can speak to a legislative 

aide or military assistant. 
 

Feel free to contact your chapter PAC or 

the Joint Base PH-H Retired Activities Office, 

474-1999, if we can assist. 

Third Annual Rice Festival September 29 
At last yearôs rice festival, local volunteers made the worldôs largest spam musubi with 26 cans of spam, 320 

cups of rice and more than 120 sheets of seaweed. (Photo on last page.) Join the fun again this year and try beat-

ing the Guinness World record. ricefest.com.  

http://ricefest.com
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       2013 CHAPTER DONATIONS 
                                    TOTAL GOAL IS $7,000  
       Received to date $5,536.00 (Scholarships & Community Service) 
 

 DIAMOND CONTRIBUTORS ($1,000 or MORE) 
                         Philip Heyenga 

 

PLATINUM CONTRIBUTORS ($500 to $1,000) 
David and Mary Jo Brostrom in memory of LT Jonathan Brostrom 

Leah Rowland in memory of CAPT Bill Rowland 
 

GOLD CONTRIBUTORS ($100 TO $499)  
Al Avery, Curtis Barnette, Laudra Eber, Virginia Frizzelle, Ed Keough, Darrell Large,  

Owen Macy, Jack Miller,  Myrl Noggle, Billy Ogan, Paul Schmitz, Bruce Smith,  

Tom Smyth, John Stewart, George and Roberta Sullivan, Mark Torreano, Tom Wilson  
 

SILVER CONTRIBUTORS ($50 TO $99)  
Mary Ceccarelli, Jiun-Rong Chiou, Mayfield Drorbaugh, Regina Foster,  

Jim Gebhard, Constance McQuillan, Bill Nations 
 

BRONZE CONTRIBUTORS ($25 TO $49)  
Robert Cyboron, Brian Fagan, Tom Fagan, Tom Fargo, Jim Fromm, Verne Moore, Michael Olson 

Marines Had Six Four-Stars 
From the Washington Wire 

The Wall Street Journalôs Capital Bureau 

By Julian Barnes 
 

With its emphasis on its enlisted troops and its creed that every Marine is a rifleman, the Marine Corps is the 

military service that keeps the smallest ratio of brass to 

troops. But for a brief moment in April there were, for 

the first time, six four-star generals in the Corps. 
 

On April 19th the officers gathered at the Home of the 

Commandants at the Marine Barracks Washington, the 

only time six active-duty four star generals have gath-

ered together, according to the service.  And for the 

Marines it is unusual to have four or five, much less 

six. 
 

The Corps thinks of the gathering as historic. But for 

the generals, the April get-together was simply a reun-

ion of a group of men who have worked with each 

other on and off for four decades. 
 

ñIt was a bunch of friends who started out as second 

lieutenants,ò said Gen. James Mattis. ñWe never thought we would end up as four stars. It is the surprise and 

twists and turns of life.ò 
 

The Marine Corps can count on having two four stars at any one time: the commandant, currently Gen. James 

Amos, and the assistant commandant, currently Gen. John Paxton. In addition, the Marines currently have four 

joint force billets: the current and former Afghanistan commanders, Gen. Joseph Dunford and Gen. John Al-

len, the head of Southern Command, Gen. John Kelly, and the former head of Central Command, Gen. Mattis. 
 

Gen.  Mattis took off his uniform in June and Gen. Allen formally retired the week this gathering occurred, the 

time of six four stars didnôt last long. And with the entire military poised to shrink with continuing budget cuts, 

it may not happen again for a long while. 

Trivia Answer - -  Iceland   [No, it's not Malta/Luxembourg]  
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Tech stuff for college ðbound students 
Itôs that time of year when the kids leave the nest for a new life as a college student. After all the obvious ñgoodiesò what else might 
your kids/grandkids really appreciate for their new venue? Tech stuff of courseéso, here are a half-dozen ideas for you to consider 
as you reluctantly wave goodbye! 
iShower, the water-resistant Bluetooth speaker, is the perfect gadget for college dorm rooms. Listen to music in your dorm shower 
and share the device with up to 5 users.  
The iShower is a Bluetooth®-enabled, water resistant speaker that is compatible with many of the most popular Bluetooth®-enabled 

smartphones and tablets including the iPhone, iPad, iPod touch and Android devices. 
The iShower provides incredible flexibility by letting you pair up to five devices, enabling you to listen to streaming music from your playlists, music apps or 
favorite online service from multiple devices. Because it is water resistant, it can be used in the shower, by the pool or even next to you at the beach. 
Compatible with most Bluetooth® devices-iPhone;iPad;iPod touch;Android devices. 
GoSmart STYLUS 
The innovative and unique GoSmart STYLUS provides the most precise pointing and unobstructed view of the touchscreen for an experience that's clos-
est to pen and paper. The experience is completely different from anything else on the market. Now you can finally write and draw in fine detail on your 
iPad.  Smooth- The GoSmart Stylus tip is coated with polytetrafluoroethylene (PTFE) to give a nice, smooth feel. Clear Precision-Most styluses on the 
market either have a thick rubber or plastic disk tip which makes it difficult to be precise with your selections because you can't see exactly where the tip is 
touching. The GoSmart Stylus' unique see-through tip solves this problem to give you clear precision in your selection. 
Moonstone fashionable portable power banks/device chargers 
ñAdaptive Technologyò & Smart ñRest & Wake-upò Function ï 
Features Fast Charge for Smartphones, Tablets, iPods/MP3 Players, Digital Cameras, & More  Designed by Lepow, winner of the 2012 Reddot Product 
Design Award for the U-Stone power bank, Moonstone includes 2 USB ports and 1 Micro USB port to charge portable devices with a fast charging inter-
face that quickly charges smartphones, tablets, iPods/MP3 players, digital cameras, as well as any device that matches Moonstoneôs output current - 
2100mAh.  Moonstone features ñAdaptive Technologyò that adjusts the charge according to the needs of the device, automatically shifting to a trickle 
charge when the device reaches 95% charging capacity, protecting the longevity of the phoneôs battery.  In addition, Moonstone shifts to a completely 
dormant state after the device completely finishes charging to further protect the battery.  Moonstoneôs Smart ñRest and Wake-upò Function allows Moon-
stone to rest un-used  in a bag, drawer or car glove compartmentfor up to 6 months without losing its charging capability, and then it instantly ñwakes-upò 
to charge a device when needed at any time.    Moonstone can be re-charged over 500 times and used for 3 years. 
Moonstone Features: 
3000 mAh and 6000 mAh capacity; Designed for featuring hand-crafted ergonomic 360° non-edged polished design with no sharp edges; Compact size:  
approximately 3ò x3òx1/2ò fits in the Palm of the Hand; Fast charging interface; Elegant Colors:  Bright Yellow, Red Rose, Green Apple, Ebony Black, and 
Pure Ivory; Smart ñRest and Wake-upò Function allows Moonstone to rest un-used in a bag for up to 6 months without losing its charge Lithium ion poly-
mer battery; ñAdaptive Technologyò adjusts charge according to the needs of the device; Quickly view remaining battery capacity by pushing a button. 
Green 100% recyclable packaging with ecological Dupont paper. 
Includes fashionable woolen felt carrying case with closure; Can be re-charged over 500 times. 
The Roku 3 is the best overall choice for online streaming, with Netflix, Hulu Plus, HBO Go, Amazon Instant, Vudu, and literally hundreds of others -- 
pretty much everything except iTunes and YouTube. Perfect for students who can't yet afford a pricey cable bill. 
The Roku 3's excellent new interface and faster processor makes it feel quicker and more responsive than any other streaming box. More than 750 chan-
nels are supported, including Netflix, Amazon Instant, HBO Go, Hulu Plus, Pandora, MLB.TV, Amazon Cloud Player, and Vudu. It also has cross-platform 
search that scours several major TV and movie services to find content. And Roku's nifty new remote has a built-in headphone jack that lets you listen 
without disturbing others. The Roku 3 is the best streaming-video box yet, with tons of content sources, lightning-fast performance, and an innovative re-
mote with built-in headphone jack. 
The JBL Flip is portable, rechargeable, has speakerphone capability, sounds great for its size, and works as a wireless speaker with virtually any smart-
phone or tablet. The affordable JBL Flip is a compact portable Bluetooth speaker that is designed to be used horizontally or vertically. It sounds good and 
plays loudly for its size, has speakerphone capabilities, and ships with a neoprene carrying case. 
Logitech Harmony 650 Universal Remote Control 
One touch changes everythingðwith bright and brilliant control 
A modern dorm room will be packed with plenty of tech -- a TV, game console, and an audio system, to say the least. The best way to tame all that tech is 
with a universal remote. The Harmony 650 controls up to five devices, and it costs less than $80. Say goodbye to juggling remotes and complicated equip-
ment settings. With a bright color screen, one-click activity buttons, and control of five devices, Harmony 650 lets you access TV, movies and music effort-
lesslyðeven in the dark.  Powerful universal remote with great ergonomics; color LCD screen surrounded by five contextual buttons; Web programmable 
via Windows or Mac PCs; excellent button layout and overall design; supports custom sequences/macros. The Logitech Harmony 650 is one of the best 
universal remotes you can buy for less than $100. 

That should get u startedéhave fun but be careful, as always, out on the WWW-Aloha, Lou  

TUG by Colonel Lou Torraca USAF (Ret) 
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Aloha Chapter, MOAA  

& 
Hawaii State Chapter, MOAA  

Wednesday 25 September 1000 

Tour John A. Burns School of Medicine 651 Ilao Street 
Envisioned by and named after Hawaiói Governor John A. Burns, established in 1965.    

Comprehensive, guided walking tour of the facility from 10:00 to 11:00 
  

Attendees will be responsible for their own personal expenses (parking and lunch) 

Parking is either on the street, metered; or in the school's Parking Lot C;  

NOTE!!  DO NOT PARK IN THE LOT FOR KAKA'AKO PARK, YOU WILL BE TOWED! 

(a warning from Med School). 
 

Lunch 1100.  The cafeteria is open to the public and is staffed by students from Kapiolani CC 

Culinary Institute.  Lots of choices: sandwiches, soups, pizza, salads, burgers, etc.  The highlight 

of the menu is that each day there are four excellent plate lunches available for around $10 each; 

meat, fish, chicken and vegetarian.  Soft drink fountain, tea and coffee, ice cream, etc. for dessert.  

Looks like it is hard to spend more than $15 for an excellent lunch.   

 

Reservations. Call or E-Mail Jack Bohman at jbohman59@hawaii.rr.com or 235-8078 

Duration 

A Couple of Afterthoughts 
Submitted by Auxiliary Member Anna Blackwell 

 

1) On Monday, 8 December 1941, our Japanese yardman, "Yasu" appeared on foot, having walked up from Pauoa Valley 

and through Papakolea to Tantalus Drive and then down to our house.   He just wanted to make sure we were all ok - 

but there was more than a hint of embarrassed apology in his demeanor.   He used to bring me doll displays for Girls' 

Day (March 3).   Mother had a vegetable garden (her "secret weapon")  where Grandma's used to be, and Yasu tended 

it faithfully until he retired several years later.  
 

2)  In 1986, Jesse and I bought a house on Halekoa Drive (Wai`alae Nui Ridge, just above the second water tank) 

around the corner from my brother John (Derby).  I still live  in it.  After we'd moved in, my father (who worked for 

Bank of Hawaii for 38 years and remained on the board of directors for 10 years after he retired) remarked that 

the `Ainakoa (Warriors' Land) subdivision at the bottom of the hill was the first VA/FHA subdivision that specifi-

cally targeted returning WWII veterans from the 442nd RCT and the 100th Battalion.   The street names are all 

Something -koa:  Maika`i Koa, Wahine Koa, Ali`i Koa, and so forth.   Nowadays  we still see little old folks  tending 

their gardens and their great -grandchildren.   Father was quietly proud of the fact that making sure the money 

flowed from the VA was his specific kuleana.  

Johnny said that Father had told him the same thing -  after they moved in.  

Picture from JABSOM website: http://jabsom.hawaii.edu 

Photo credits 
 

Flip Klein pictures provided by Matt McCarville and the internet. 

Picnic pictures were provided by Katie Clark, Mark Webster and Mark Torreano.  

Marine Generalsô picture provided by US Marine Corps. 

Other pictures: credit given. 

mailto:jbohman59@hawaii.rr.com


Hawaii State Chapter, MOAA 

P.O. Box 31282 

Honolulu, Hawaii  96820 
 

Return Service Requested 

Non-Profit Org. 

US Postage 

PAID 

Permit No. 702 

Honolulu 

Hawaii 

UP-COMING  CHAPTER  ACTIVITY:  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

Tour of John A. Burns School of Medicine 

Lunch to follow at school's Kulia Grill cafeteria  

Wednesday 25 September at 1000 

 

 

photo: courtesy waikiki aquarium  

What is this photo?  (Answer else in this newsletter.) 


